
Planning and Development www.saskatoon.ca 

222 3rd Avenue North tel (306) 975-2645 

Saskatoon SK  S7K 0J5 fax (306) 975-7712

June 23, 2025 SENT VIA EMAIL 

Brian Heagy 
 

Saskatoon 
Saskatchewan 

  

Re: Development Permit Denial 
Proposed Use: Commercial Parking Lot 
Civic Address: 220 Ontario AVE, Saskatoon, SK 
Zoning District: MX2 – Downtown Warehouse District 

The Development Review section with the Planning and Development Division has 
reviewed the submitted Development Permit Application for a [Update Primary Work 
Scope] at 220 Ontario AVE, Saskatoon, SK in the Downtown.  

We are unable to approved your application due to the following deficiency with the City 
of Saskatoon’s Zoning Bylaw 8770: 

Requirement: 7.7.10 (2) Within the MX2 district, surface parking areas must be 
adequately screened from front streets and flanking streets to a height of 1 metre 
by landscaping or fencing. 

Proposed: No screening fence or landscaping has been proposed as part of this 
application for a commercial parking lot.  

Deficiency: The applicant must show the commercial parking lot will be screened 
from view of the adjacent streets pursuant to section 7.7.10(2) of the City of 
Saskatoon Zoning Bylaw 9990. Fencing or planting must be provided to a height 
of 1 metre along both the Ontario Ave and 24th Street E property lines. The 
applicant/property owner must show the required screening on a site plan 
submitted with their application to the City.  

As consequence, the Planning and Development Division cannot approve your plans for 
a Development Permit. 
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You may appeal this decision to the Development Appeal Board. To proceed with a 
appeal request, please fill out the online Development Appeal application form available 
through the following link: https://capps.saskatoon.ca/development-appeals/ within 30 
days of the date of this letter. Note there is a application fee of $50 for this process. 
Attached to this email is general information about the Development Appeal process, as 
well as a extract from the Planning and Development Act 2007.  
 
If you have any questions about this information, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kevin Ingram, Bylaw Inspector 
 
cc:  Brent McAdam, Planning and Development 
       Development Appeal Board Secretary, City Clerks 
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